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Butte County In-Home Supportive Services (IHSS) Advisory Committee
February 10, 2009
10:00 a.m. - Noon
Butte County Library
1108 Sherman Avenue 

Chico, California 

Minutes
1. The meeting was called to order by Mark Gordon, Chair, at 10:03 a.m.  Attending this meeting were committee members:  Mark Gordon, Dan Grover, Margie Avila, Domenic Console, Cheryl Leeth, and Dorothy Churchill.  Staff attendees:  Linda Huffmon and Pam Hospers.  Guests:  Laura Funkhouser, Diana Gray, Robin Keehn, Russell Jones, and Evan LeVang.
2. Dan Grover, Vice Chair, established a quorum.
3. Cheryl Leeth moved to accept the minutes of November 18, 2008 and December 9, 2008, Dorothy Churchill seconded.  All voted to approve, minutes passed.
4.  Report of the Chair- Mark Gordon advised he had met with Amy Terhorst from CICA a few weeks ago.  It was an informational meeting, only.  Amy shared that CICA provides a fellowship for the IHSS Advisory Committees with ideas to share and the opportunity for strength in numbers.  There was discussion about pros and cons of CICA membership among the committee members.  Margie Avila made a motion to invite CICA to send a representative to the next IHSS Advisory Committee meeting, Cheryl Leeth seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
5. New Advisory Committee members applications were reviewed for Laura Funkhouser and Robin Keehn.   The two applicants were questioned further by committee members.  Margie Avila made a motion to recommend both to the Board of Supervisors for appointment to the Advisory Committee.  Domenic Console seconded the motion which passed unanimously.  Pam Hospers will help Mark Gordon with the letter to the Board, and prepare the Board Transmittal.  Mark thanked both candidates for their interest and support.
Recruitment was discussed for consumer members.  With the consumer term that ended in December and the possibility of another consumer, Pam Peery, resigning in the near future due to a conflict in schedules, the committee will need to fill the two vacant consumer positions.  Domenic Console will put a notice out in their agency newsletter.  Domenic Console made a motion that an advertisement in local newspapers be placed if there is no immediate information of interested consumers, Margie Avila seconded and the motion passed.  Pam Hospers will follow up if needed.
6. Cheryl Leeth explained the process for proposal request and review for the contract mode for IHSS.  She requested volunteers for the reviewing process for Tuesday, March 17, from the Advisory Committee.  Margie Avila and Laura Funkhouser both volunteered.  Laura would attend as a committee member if approved by the Board, or as a community agency representative if not.  Dorothy Churchill volunteered as a substitute event either Margie or Laura would not be available.
7. Pam Hospers presented briefly on the state budget, providing Committee members two documents, one from the Sacramento Bee, and one from the Legislative Analyst’s Office for Committee members to review.  There is no real news, just rumors as to what will be released later this week.
8. Evan LeVang from the Independent Living Services of Northern California presented on behalf of the California Quality Home Care Coalition.  He explained that the coalition is a statewide organization of IHSS stakeholders seeking to improve IHSS.  The coalition includes both consumer and provider stakeholders.  While the coalition is ad hoc at this time, it is still proving effective with its actions.  He gave a history of its involvement over the years with the development of IHSS and Public Authorities.  They promote educating and involving local and statewide legislators as to IHSS.  They are actively involved in media events.  Their next meeting is February 19.  He did not believe that individuals could participate, but would check and get back to the committee members interested.
9. Diana Gray from Passages (HICAP) presented on Medicare, Part B.  She explained the changes occurring, noting the HIP program is still in place.  There are problems with the new threshold for share of cost as it yo-yo’s people between coverage and non coverage.  It was effective 11/1/08.  The 12,000-14,000 income level was not affected.  They are unsure of asset or income impact as cumulative at this time.  Statistics at this time are showing that 60% of those with share of cost are inaccurate, and should not have a share of cost.  Those individuals need to request a re-assessment.  There are scams out in the public saying Medi Cal is going away, not so.  If anyone is interested in volunteering, HICAP will do training to assist those who need help understanding and addressing Medicare Part B.
10. Public Authority Registry Provider Denial Policy was postponed at Pam Hospers’ request.
11. Public Authority Consumer Denial Policy, new policy was postponed at Pam Hospers’ request.
12. Pam Hospers provided a brief update to Provider Health Benefits.  There are ongoing problems with the enrollment process.  Lines of communication are open between the Public Authority and the Union Trust representatives.  Enrollment figures have been provided, about 400 at present.  Who is actually enrolled is not available yet.
13. Public Comment – Pam Hospers advised that she would have provider survey results at the next Advisory Committee meeting.  She also shared a page from the Legislative Analyst’s Office website about recommendations on provider timecard changes.  The Committee may wish to discuss at next meeting.  Dorothy mentioned that there are problems with the B Line Companion charges, mostly in the Palermo and Oroville areas.  Authorized companions should not have to pay and should contact BCAG.  Robin Keehn shared a flyer on ‘Darius Goes West’, a special presentation at Sierra Nevada Big Room on February 12.
14. Adjournment at 11:50 by Mark Gordon.
Next meeting date and time announced:  May 12, 2009, 10:00 a.m.-Noon
Location:
Chico Employment Center Annex, 2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300, 


Chico, CA

